
 

Neighbors working together in Chicago's West Town community 

The East Village Association’s educational and civic role is exercised during our monthly general meetings, where we 
learn and talk about what's going on in our neighborhood. This forum is invaluable for understanding the important and 
sometimes controversial issues the community faces. EVA is committed to ensuring that our meetings are a place 
where these discussions can occur in an honest and respectful manner. 

JANUARY 2011

President’s 
Message  

Greg 
Nagel 

Developer Scott Weiner sent the East 
Village Association board this statement 
Dec. 1 on the Roots Handmade 
Pizza/Bleeding Heart Bakery Café, 1916-24 
W. Chicago Ave. EVA members will vote 
Jan. 3 to advise Ald. Joe Moreno (1st 

Ward) on the project. EVA’s earlier 
recommendations may be read at 
eastvillagechicago.org. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to meet 
to discuss the concept for our project as 
well as its impact on the neighborhood 

Roots pizza project adds ingredients  
and Chicago Avenue corridor. We 
have received your recommendations 
in regards to modification of our plans 
and we are hoping our concessions 
will help alleviate some of the 
concerns without sacrificing our 
business model or ability to make 
impactful business decisions down 
the road. 
                      Continued on next page 

Bleeding Heart Bakery 
in Jan. 3 EVA vote 
At our Jan. 3 meeting, EVA will take a vote on the specific 
request brought to us regarding the special use for Bleeding 
Heart Bakery Cafe to have a rooftop deck. 

The specific motion that will be voted on is as follows: The East 
Village Association supports the Bleeding Heart Bakery 
receiving a Special Use allowing them to get a permit for a 
rooftop deck at 1916 W. Chicago. 

Members that want Bleeding Heart to get a rooftop deck would 
vote affirmatively in favor of this motion. Members that do not 
want Bleeding Heart to get a rooftop deck shall vote negatively 
or against this motion. 

The specific request had nothing to do with Roots other than 
they happened to be the same developers and information 
regarding both projects were presented to EVA simultaneously. 
Therefore, our vote will be specific to just Bleeding Heart.  That 
means that despite the result of the vote on the Bleeding Heart 
Special Use, there should be no misunderstanding that this vote 
is an EVA endorsement nor a EVA rebuff of the Roots 
business. 

The reasoning behind making this a more narrowly defined 
vote, is that the EVA should only be voting on items that we 
have an influence on. The Roots project is currently under 
construction and they are moving forward as a matter of right. 

As the moderator of the meeting, I will focus the Q&A and 
commentary regarding the Bleeding Heart proposal on just 
Bleeding Heart. With that said, we have asked the Roots 
developers to present what their business plan regarding Roots 
and to be open to questions and commentary after and only 
after the vote has taken place. 

As this project has generated a lot of enthusiasm and a lot of 
concern, I would remind all that we want everyone to express 
their opinion but to do so in a neighborly and respectful way. If 
necessary, I will remind people of this during the meeting. 

Per our bylaws, only members over 16 years of age and who 
have been members for a minimum of one month are eligible to 
vote. An individual or a senior membership entitles the holder to 
one vote. In a family membership each family member of voting 
age is entitled to vote, however, the voting capacity of a family 
membership cannot exceed three votes. An institutional 
membership entitles a designated person to one vote.  

We look forward to seeing you on Jan. 3. Happy holidays! 
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Roots 
Continued from front page 
 
We have completely redesigned our 
architectural plans to move our trash and 
recycling off and out of the alley and into 
our building. They are now enclosed 
within our building to eliminate our 
complete trash presence in the alley. 
 
As mentioned prior, we are using electric 
baking equipment, which is much more 
expensive but ultimately better for 
consistent baking as it controls 
temperature better. Our pizza oven is 
included in this. This will substantially 
limit the amount of our exhaust presence.  
 
For our equipment that has to be gas 
(burners, deep fryer, etc.), we are using a 
heat recovery ventilation system 
designed by Marshall Air Systems 
(current best bid). Basically what this 
equipment does is provide a counterflow 
heat exchanger, which converts much of 
the heat from our hoods and exhaust into 
fresh, breathable air that can heat or 
ventilate the restaurant. It is part of our 
energy efficiency and will also save us 
money over time, albeit more expensive 
up front. It will also create much less 
outside exhaust. 
 
With regards to eliminating the pickup 
window on Winchester Street, this is 
something that we cannot do. We have 
spoken to the alderman in regards to 
getting a loading zone on both Chicago 
Avenue and Winchester Street and there 
is initial support for this. This will 
hopefully alleviate the concern of people 
double parking while picking up their 
food. 
 
If we do receive the support of the EVA 
board, we will agree to support the 
following, which we currently oppose. We 
will work with EVA and the alderman to: 

• Make Winchester a 2-way 
street. This will alleviate traffic 
coming into the neighborhood. 
 

• Make Winchester (north of the 
alley) and other neighborhood 
streets within a 2 block vicinity 
permit parking only. 

 
With regards to adding a stairwell to the 
front of BHB, this is impossible if I 
understand it correctly. There is no 

basement for BHB so there would be 
nowhere for the stairwell to go except up, 
which is the rooftop. In terms of Roots, 
there is a stairwell in the front on Chicago 
Avenue to facilitate deliveries on Chicago 
Avenue. With regards to deliveries for 
BHB, trucks will park in the loading zone 
on Chicago Avenue. They will wheel the 
deliveries around to the back. This is 
exactly how most deliveries take place for 
Fifty/50 and we have not received any 
neighborhood complaints. As opposed to 
the alley off of Winchester, where there is 
a fence, our alley is completely combined 
and integrated with residential garages 
and parking. 
 
With regards to executing restrictive 
covenants on the deed of the property, we 
are not willing to do so, as it creates 
problems if we ever try to sell. It also 
requires the approval of all of our 
investors, which most will not agree. We 
are willing to put certain concessions or 
property rules into writing and have them 
notarized. These are contingent upon 
approval of our project and special use 
permit by the EVA board and a decision to 
“not oppose” by EVA. 
 
We will not limit the extent of the outdoor 
café on Winchester Street to 60 feet. We 
will attempt to set up our patio with service 
stations being on the north end of the patio 
to limit the amount of people that are 
closer to residential. 
 
We will prohibit sound amplification on the 
outdoor café. There will be absolutely no 
speakers outside. We will place inside 
speakers in positions to not amplify 
outside, to the best of our ability, without 
sacrificing indoor sound quality. 
 
We will run the outdoor café according to 
city ordinances. We will not close early or 
place any restrictions that the city does not 
already place. 
 
All windows past the 60-foot mark 
(estimate) on Winchester will be closed 
when the patio closes or earlier based on 
business and weather. Windows on the 
front half of Winchester (basically on the 
corner of Chicago and Winchester) will 
stay open as business and weather 
dictate. After the first couple months that 
we are open, we are more than willing to 
sit own and revisit this if it does prove to 
be a nuisance to our neighbors. 
 

In regards to the pickup and carry-out 
window on Winchester, we will close 
this when we close our kitchen for 
normal business hours. On weekends 
this will be 2 a.m. and it will be earlier 
on the weekdays. We will have security 
on site at the restaurant every night, 
just like Fifty/50, and will not permit 
loitering. There will also be an outdoor 
surveillance camera, similar to that of 
Fifty/50. 
 
We have no objection to sitting down 
with EVA board every year to discuss 
our sidewalk café. The purpose of this 
meeting will be to discuss issues over 
the past year and how we can improve 
them, if there are any. This meeting will 
not be to reapprove the layout or hours 
of the patio. 
 
We will commit to training and doing 
anything possible to making sure 
nobody is double parked and the alley 
is not blocked. We hope the dual 
loading zones will make this easier for 
everyone. 
 
As we’ve said in the past, the residents 
of this neighborhood and this general 
area are our target audience and we 
want to do what is right to protect their 
ability to enjoy a peaceful and safe 
neighborhood. We also have to 
balance the needs of our business and 
feel that these 
concessions are reasonable and fair to 
everyone.  
 
There also may have been a 
misunderstanding regarding what it is 
that we are asking for EVA to “not 
oppose.” We are asking for EVA to “not 
oppose” our special use permit for the 
rooftop deck. We are not looking for the 
support of EVA for a zoning change. 
Thank you for you consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Scott Weiner & Greg Mohr  
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Dec. 13 board meeting minutes submitted by Dana Palmer 
 
Attendance 
 
Board members Greg Nagel, Neal McKnight, Dana Palmer, 
Tom Tomek, Scott Rappe and Stephen Rynkiewicz, non-board 
member Rich Anselmo. Meeting commenced 6:33 p.m. 
 
Bleeding Heart/Roots 
 
The board discussed plans for development of Roots at 1924 
W. Chicago Ave. and Bleeding Heart Bakery at 1916 W. 
Chicago Ave. Although these two businesses were presented 
together, the board concluded that they are two separate 
businesses and EVA is being asked to support a special use 
zoning for a rooftop deck at the 1916 W. Chicago Ave. 
address for Bleeding Heart Bakery. Therefore, at the January 
membership meeting, a vote will take place regarding whether 
to support or oppose the special use zoning for the rooftop 
deck only. Greg Nagel will draft a statement and seek board 
approval regarding the board and Planning, Preservation and 
Development Committee stance regarding this request and it 
will be posted in the EVA newsletter. 
 
In regards to the Roots development at 1924 W. Chicago Ave., 
concern was brought forth regarding the lack of concessions to 
neighbors. However, construction has already begun at that 
site. Therefore, the board has decided the best course of 
action would be to present the neighbors' concerns to the 
alderman. 
 
Trees on Augusta 
 
Neal McKnight spoke with arborist Mark Duntemann, who 
stated that spring would be a good time to start the tree 
inventory. His plans are to have a training session for 
residents interested in volunteering in April and then begin the 
inventory in May. 

 
January Membership Meeting 
 
The Jan. 3 agenda is set for A.Vision (910 N. Damen Ave.) to do 
the business minute and then Bleeding Heart/Roots to be guest 
speakers. For February, Greg Nagel will contact the alderman's 
office to request a Streets & Sanitation guest speaker. 
 
New Business 
 
Rich Anselmo raised the issue of property values being greatly 
linked to schools in the area and what can be done to improve 
high schools in East Village. He agreed to write an article for the 
newsletter regarding this issue.  
 
Greg Nagel also presented an initiative that he came up with and 
presented to the alderman called the Collaborative Development 
Council. Nagel stated that the alderman is in favor and is looking 
to enlist this program as a delegate agency under his office. The 
goal would be to work with the neighborhood groups, chambers of 
commerce, alderman's office and local businesses to achieve a 
common goal, for example a coffee kiosk in the Polish Triangle. 
The CDC would gather the opinions and concerns of all the 
groups and attempt to come up with an agreement and put it into 
action. 
 
CAPS report 
 
Tom Tomek presented a follow-up regarding the recent CAPS 
meeting. The recent shooting near Wells High School is 
suspected to be a gang issue involving an older individual. Also, 
thefts on the CTA were said to be eliminated after students were 
expelled. Finally, some thefts have been occurring on Marshfield 
at empty buildings and construction sites. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:16 p.m. 
 

Board clears deck for café vote 
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East Village 
holiday party 
Scenes from the Dec. 6  potluck 

dinner at Wooden Gallery, 1007-15 
N. Wolcott, where the work of artist 

Jerzy  Kenar is on display. 
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